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2015-2016 SECOND QUARTER NEWSLETTER

Principal, Darleen Gauci	WYANDOT MIDDLE SCHOOL
  Assistant Principals, Joe Connolly and Tony Maniscalco                                                                39490 GARFIELD ROAD, CLINTON TWP., MI 48038
	 (586) 723-4200 Office       (586) 723-4201 Fax      (586) 723-4299 Attendance Line

Welcome to the 2nd quarter!

As the first quarter quickly came to a close, students were informed of their NWEA fall assessment results. Each grade will work on setting goals to achieve in math, reading, language use and science (for 6th grade only) by the time the Spring assessments are administered. We were not as fortunate to receive students’ most recent state assessments as the 2015 Spring M-STEP results have not yet been released to schools. What we do know, is that across the state proficiency percentages in all content areas and grades is much lower than the previous state assessment (MEAP).  The primary reason for this is that the M-STEP is far more challenging than the previous years’ MEAP tests.

Parent Teacher Conferences will be held on November 11 and 12 in arena style format where parents are invited to attend drop-in sessions with their child’s teachers during conference times.  Conference sessions run from 12:30-3:00 and from 6:00-8:30 each afternoon and evening. Parents of students with last names A-Mc are encouraged to attend Wednesday conferences, while students with last names Me-Z are encouraged to attend Thursday conferences. (FYI: Wait time at afternoon sessions is less than wait time at evening sessions).

If you find that your student needs some additional support to improve their grades, there are a few options available to them. Homework Helper meets weekly after school every Monday in the media center. Manned by volunteer teachers and high school students, Wyandot students can get support with homework and projects. Parents simply need to sign a permission form for students to attend. The Clinton-Macomb Public Library also offers homework support on-line. Visit their website at http://www.cmpl.org:8000/login?url=http://www.tutor.com/slc and enter your library card barcode number to gain access. Information is also available at the Canal branch of the library. Math and reading enhancement programs will be offered for students that are struggling in either class. Parents may be contacted by their child’s counselor informing them of the opportunity to be enrolled in the support class during an upcoming quarter. Extended day programs will again be offered for students that are struggling in math or reading as evidenced on the district assessments, grade reports and teacher recommendations.  Participation in these grant funded programs is by invitation only and based on need and eligibility. Eligible students’ parents will receive an invitation for the child to participate in the extended day programs. These programs will be held each Tuesday and Thursday after school and will begin in December.

Parents and community members are always invited to our Citizens’ Advisory Committee meetings which meet at Wyandot Middle School throughout the school year. Stakeholders are invited to submit topics for the agenda, and meetings alternate between day and evening meetings in an effort to accommodate as many people’s schedules  as possible. The next Wyandot CAC meeting is scheduled for Thursday, November 19, at 9:00 a.m. AND 6:00 p.m. Hope to see you there!  E-mail reminders are always sent out to subscribers the week prior to the meeting soliciting agenda topics and reminding folks of the meeting date, time and location. 

During these tough economic times, many families may find themselves struggling with bills to pay and trying to make ends meet on a daily basis. These times can be extremely stressful for adults and their children.  Therefore, Wyandot is considering a support class for those students that may need some time to seek support, reassurance and even comfort. If you would like to see support for your child as they might be experiencing hard times, contact your student’s counselor.

Algonquin Middle School will be hosting a joint Prepare, Enrich & Nurture (PEN) Night for both of our schools on Tuesday, November 17. Parents AND their WMS student are invited to attend the FREE sessions offering tips on: informational reading and study skills; cookie fractions; math games; and thinking skills. Dinner will be served at 6:00, followed by three breakout sessions and a raffle for prizes at 7:45. Child care will be available for your non-middle school students while sessions are in session. I hope to see you there!

Wishing you and your child success throughout the second cardmarking!

Darleen M. Gauci



COMMENTS FROM CONNOLLY
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			HAWK WALK A HUGE SUCCESS!

 Thank you to all students and families for participating in this year’s Hawk Walk!  Almost 100% of the money that was donated from our community stays in our school.  Wyandot staff uses these funds to buy student-centered supplemental materials and equipment for instruction.  Other exciting purchases include guest speakers, assemblies, library books and materials, HD video cameras, laptops, field trips, and more!  

Thanks again for your donations.  It is nice to work in a community that values our school and supports our fundraising efforts. 

Joe Connolly, Assistant Principal






NEXT CAC MEETING
The next CAC meeting will be on Thursday, November 19.  Come either at 9:00AM or 6:00PM.  Please RSVP.






The International Academy of Macomb

http://www.iamacomb.org/admissions/important-dates/
Application Period - Incoming Freshmen 2016-2017
The application period will begin January 1, 2016.  The online application will be available on January 1, 2016.
Informational Nights
Please join us for an IAM Informational Night for prospective students and parents.  We will be hosting two nights for your convenience:  Dec 3rd or Dec 15th from 6-7pm in the IAM Cafeteria 
Entrance Exam- Incoming Freshman
Location:  International Academy of Macomb Date:  February 6, 2016   Time: 9am-11:30am
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On October 22nd, Wyandot Middle School had the pleasure of meeting a young writer, Kyle Prue.  Kyle Prue is the author of the book, The Sparks.  The Sparks is the first book of The Feud Trilogy.  During Prue’s visit he spoke with each grade level.

Prue wrote his first book at age 16.  He shared with students what motivated him to do this.

“He told us to live life like music,” said sixth grader Anneke Kauppila.

“Music is not supposed to end, that’s how life is.  If you have a dream then don’t wait until later to start.  Start now!” responded Maliyah Renaud when asked what Prue’s message was for students.

This fantasy novel has many fantastic characters.  The characters have super powers and attention grabbing characteristics.  Prue certainty created his characters to catch the attention of young readers. 

“Neil Vapros is my favorite character because he can turn people into ashes!” exclaimed sixth grader Brandon Williams.

“I like the character ‘The Golden Boy.’ His skin is made of steel! ‘The Golden Boy’ is so cool!” said Jaden Squires.

“I love the Celerius Family because they’re awesome!  They have super speed!” stated Claudia Orzol, sixth grader.

Prue shared with students his Instagram and other social media accounts.  Prue had just as much fun as the kids!  On his Instagram he posted a picture of the welcome display Mrs. Sheridan’s sixth grade homeroom class created, along with the caption,


“Today I was invited to visit my dad’s alma mater: Wyandot Middle School.  I can see why he liked it so much!  The kids were incredibly well behaved too.”  

“Reading is awesome!  It stretches your imagination!” declared Jaden Bobchick.

The students cannot stop talking about Kyle Prue’s visit.  We all hope that he will come back to visit in the future!

SEPTEMBER STUDENT OF THE MONTH
	Alhassan
	Selena
	Locricchio

	Anderson
	James
	Focht

	Bardeleben
	Nicklaus
	Thompson

	Barnhill
	Kaya
	Titran

	Bierl
	Lena
	Bickers

	Brooks
	Travis
	Laclave

	Brown
	Chris
	Titran

	Caldwell
	Erica
	Knuckles

	Corless
	Jacob
	Pedrotti

	Ditrapani
	Jessica
	Pedrotti

	Farhoud
	Anna
	Sheridan

	Farmer
	Sarah
	Vitale

	Foster
	Jordan
	DePoorter

	Foster
	Jordan
	Elias

	Frederick
	Jacob
	Sanchez

	Illievska
	Mihaela
	Pemberton

	Ingels
	Darren
	Pease

	Jameson
	Joey
	Knuckles

	Karia
	Neel
	Locricchio

	Kaul
	Andrew
	Koseck

	Kavanagh
	Jordan
	DePoorter

	Kotas
	Jillian
	Elias

	Kramer
	Brett
	Moceri

	LaDuke
	Dillon
	Knuckles

	Leflar
	Ben
	Pemberton

	Lograsso
	Natalie
	Skawski

	McCauley
	Caroline
	Pease

	McGinnis
	Austin
	DePoorter

	Moyer
	Lindsey
	Focht

	Newsome
	Kyle
	Vitale

	Ranelli
	Lawrence
	Sladkin

	Roberts
	Kayla
	Laclave

	Romanow
	Matthew
	Knuckles

	Romero
	Joslyn
	Koseck

	Rothenberg
	Ricardo
	Skawski

	Ruppel
	Allyson
	Walczak

	Ruthenberg
	Emma
	Harrison

	Safadi
	Serena
	Moceri

	Schumitz
	Brian
	Kahl

	Scott
	Asariah
	Kahl

	Shoebottom
	Lauren
	Sanchez

	Spencer
	Logan
	Pedrotti

	Stadalnikas
	Austin
	Knuckles

	Stevenson-Heath
	Dalen
	Walczak

	Warner
	Selena
	Dancel

	Wasmund
	Michael
	Donnenwerth

	Weiler
	Sydney
	Donnenwerth

	Wheeler
	Zachary
	Sheridan

	Williams
	Salina
	Sladkin

	Williamson
	Alex
	French

	Zaimaj
	Xhesika
	French




OCTOBER STUDENT OF THE MONTH
	Al-Salan
	Adeel
	Pemberton

	Bauer
	Truman
	Harrison

	Bova
	David
	Sheridan

	Cox
	Elizabeth
	Laclave

	Gordon
	Dallas
	Laclave

	Gredelj
	Azra
	Sheridan

	Jankowski
	Bella
	Alessi

	Kulka
	Olivia
	Alessi

	Maguire
	Carina
	Pedrotti

	Merpi
	Stella
	Pease

	Pelkey
	Ruthie
	Bickers

	Samhouri
	Saif
	Pease

	Stachowicz
	Aidan
	Pedrotti

	Thomas
	Justin
	Roberts

	Wantanbe
	Mary
	Ebbole

	Zeoli
	Dominic
	Pemberton

	Ali
	Breanna
	Roberts

	Armstrong
	Connor
	Moceri

	Ashley
	Jonathon
	French

	Bartlett
	Jonathon
	Skawski

	Bartlett
	Jonathon
	Roberts

	Bogojevski
	Antonij
	Elias

	Dedischew
	Adam
	Titran

	Farmer
	Sarah
	Moceri

	Frederick
	Brandon
	Ebbole

	Kassab
	Tanel
	Skawski

	Klucka
	Brian
	Donnenwerth

	Makarski
	Marsella
	Donnenwerth

	Metti
	Eedell
	Titran

	Nows
	Emily
	French

	Palmer
	Brooke
	DePoorter

	Perry
	Guan
	DePoorter

	Tocco
	Samantha
	Elias

	Aggoubi
	Ameer
	Roberts

	Dinoto
	Peter
	Sanchez

	Fresh
	Paige
	Hilton

	Hurlin
	Tyra
	Sanchez

	Jamu
	Sara
	Locricchio

	Kaci
	Aleksandra
	Herberholz

	Lange
	Alyssa
	Ebbole

	Lulgjuraj
	Tommy
	Hilton

	Lusha
	Rebecca
	Ebbole

	Mackezyk
	Patrick
	Bobzin

	Muhammad
	Noor
	Kahl

	Petrykowski
	Nina
	Bobzin

	Phinney
	Alexis
	O’Malley

	Plotkowski
	Julia
	Kahl

	Riehl
	Collin
	Locricchio

	Seley
	Alexis
	Herberholz

	Williams
	Tyree
	Roberts

	Winters
	Joshua
	Koseck
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8TH GRADE ONLY

You Do Not Need A Camera To Join!!!!!!

Meetings on Thursdays, Right after school until 4pm

November 12th		November 19th
December 3rd			December 10th


Only 4 meetings…
So make sure you can come to them all!




Contact Mrs. Thoel with any questions. 
jthoel@cvs.k12.mi.us






                             PARENT TEACHERPLEASE MARK YOUR
CALENDARS  
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Parent – Teacher
CONFERENCES
11:10 A.M. STUDENT DISMISSAL
November 11th (A-Mc)
and
November 12th (Me-Z)

11:10 A.M. STUDENT DISMISSAL
FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 13TH


NO SCHOOL 
Thanksgiving Break
November 25th
November 26th
November 27th







                                CONFERENCE SCHEDULE

On Wednesday, November 11th, and Thursday, November 12th, conferences will be held at Wyandot from 12:30 – 3:00 p.m. and 6:00 – 8:30 p.m. Please stop by the lost and found table inside the main entrance hallway if your student has misplaced any items.



The ancillary staff will be available to meet in their offices as follows:

Ms. Bugamelli, Social Worker		Ancillary A
Mrs. Vitale, Speech		Ancillary in room 100
Dr. Furstenberg, Psychologist		 Ancillary B in room 100
Mrs. Sladkin, Consultant		 Ancillary E
Mrs. Wendt, Consultant		 Ancillary A
	


A New Tool to Help our Students!

Wyandot Middle School will continue to use the new tool that was implemented in Chippewa Valley last year to better help our students’ success in both math and reading. Measures of Academic Progress (MAP) as offered through Northwest Education Association (NWEA) allow us to determine each student’s achievement and academic growth, independent of grade across time. We will assess students’ progress in Reading, Language Usage and Mathematics three times each year for all students while sixth graders will also complete the science assessment. Staff can use the data gathered in identifying and qualifying students’ for various instructional strategies, scheduling and grouping students to meet students’ learning needs, and screening for special or alternative instruction. If you would like to learn more about this program contact any building administrator or your child’s counselor. The most recent NWEA MAP scores will be sent home with your child’s first quarter report cards. See the informational letter regarding the assessments elsewhere in this newsletter.


Staying Informed

Being an informed parent is helpful in preparing your student for school and the future. Wyandot Middle School shares a plethora of information via our School Messenger system but it can only reach you if you keep information current in your Parent Portal account. Messengers are sent via phone, email and text so it is vital that all parents keep their own account information accurate with a telephone number to receive voice messages; an email address to receive e-mails; and a cell number to receive text messages. Each of these three methods are used daily to notify parents of daily attendance information. They can also be used to contact parents in a crisis situation or to inform them of inclement weather and school closures. To gain access to your Parent Portal account, contact WMS secretary, Therese Martini, at 723-4204.


Come to the Wyandot Book Fair 
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Visit the Wyandot Book Fair web page at
http://bookfairs.scholastic.com/homepage/wyandot

Dear Parents and Students: 

The Wyandot book fair will be held November 9th – 13th in the Media Center.  Students will have a chance to visit the fair with their Language Arts class during the week to purchase books.  We also invite parents and families to visit the Book Fair during afternoon and evening conference hours on November 11th & 12th.   Even if you do not come for a conference, run up to the fair and pick out books for holiday reading for your entire family!

ALSO, WE ARE PROVIDING A SECOND WAY TO SHOP AT
THE WYANDOT ONLINE BOOK FAIR
(Available online November 4th – November 24th)
Parents can shop and order books at the Wyandot Online Book Fair. You will find even greater book selections.  Payment is made online and books are delivered directly to your student’s classroom when they arrive.  Go to www.scholastic.com/schoolbookfairs and select the state, city and Wyandot Middle School to make your book selections.  If you are purchasing books as a holiday gift for your student, email Mrs. Heath in the Media Center at pheath@cvs.k12.mi.us if you would like your purchase held for you to pick up. 

You will also have the opportunity to donate books to your child’s teacher through the Classroom Wish List program.  This is an easy way to support the teachers in our school by providing them with additional books for their classroom.  Teachers will choose the books they wish for and place slips with book names on the Wish Board. Choose a book to donate from the board with your teacher’s name and bring it to the cashier.  You can present it to the teacher yourself or we can do it for you!  

Please remember that we do have to add sales tax to each purchase.

Thank you for supporting our school!
Pam Heath – Wyandot Media Clerk





Volunteens Update

	The Volunteens group for 2015-2016 is setting all kinds of records.  With 192 members, this is one of the largest Volunteens groups ever, comprising nearly two-thirds of the entire eighth grade.  In the first two months of school Volunteens have already completed ten events and are involved in two large projects. The Run Wild kickoff event, expertly handled by Ms. Bobzin saw Volunteens providing water to over 3,000 runners.  Among these runners were many Wyandot Volunteen Alumni running as Team Peter and remembering our friend Peter Dubon.  This was our nineteenth year of working at this worthwhile event that benefits the Detroit Zoo Animal Hospital.  

	October has been full of Halloween fun.  Volunteens have dressed up and performed as costume characters at the Clinton Township Trick-or-Treat Trail, and helped in many ways at various elementary schools.  Volunteens have also assisted at P.E. N.  Nights at Fox, providing child care for the young children of those attending.  A great time was had by all at the Volunteen Meet and Greet at Clinton Aire Nursing Home.  Students interacted with residents and gave them mini-pumpkins and smiling heart stickers.  Our guests for this event were Murphy and Floyd, two beautiful yellow Labrador retrievers that are training to be leader dogs. 

Smiles were countless and conversations were plentiful.  A big thanks to Ms. Laclave’s dad for donating over 70 mini-pumpkins that were grown on his farm.

	For the first time, Volunteens are involved in a weekly soup kitchen serving the homeless and working poor in Mount Clemens.  Meeting attendance food is donated to Grace Church Mount Clemens for distribution three times a week.  Students working at the soup kitchen provide dessert and salad to the guests as well as clean up tables and interact with residents.  We are also currently collecting small toiletry items from hotels and motels for hygiene kits.  Please drop these items off at the Wyandot office or in room 211.

	Upcoming events include a packaging meeting for toiletry kits, our annual Project Santa Stock-up for the Salvation Army and a wide selection of holiday events that have requested our help.  We are now offering high quality Volunteens pullover hoodies for $22.  Order forms can be found outside of room 211.  If you have ideas on ways Volunteens can be helpful in our community, please call Ms. Cheryle Kahl at (586) 321-8746.  Thank you Wyandot parents and staff for your ongoing support.













ITEMS DROPPED OFF FOR STUDENTS
When you bring items to the office to be delivered to your student, Please have them marked with the student’s name and grade.

Thank you.



SKI CLUB NEWS!

[bookmark: _GoBack][image: C:\Documents and Settings\jgrabowski\Local Settings\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\TKDG8OAF\MC900446542[1].wmf]The Wyandot Middle School Ski and Snowboard Club is back for another exciting year of fun in the snow! The club exists to give students an opportunity to be active physically and socially with their peers at Wyandot.  The club runs during the months of December, January and February (weather permitting) each Friday night.  We leave by bus from the school at 3:45 and return to the school at 10pm for students to be picked up.  The club is sponsored and chaperoned by Mr. Moceri who teaches 7th Grade Social Studies and Math and Mr. Sanchez who teaches 8th Grade Math here at Wyandot.  Be on the lookout for the launch of our club website in November.  It will be accessed from the Wyandot Website and will have information and forms necessary to get involved.  Whether you are a seasoned professional or have never been on the slopes, you are welcome to be a part of the club! We hope to see you on the slopes!






Wyandot’s Tip Hotline!

Wyandot has our own “Tip Hotline” for anyone to anonymously report and forms of harassment, bullying, vandalism…that they might be aware of in our building. Simply call 723-4399 to report your information on an answering machine. Our hope is that this procedure will help keep our school safe, clean and enjoyable for everyone.



My Coke Rewards School Donations
 Welcome back to a new school year and another year for our school to get rewarded with My Coke Rewards for Schools. Make sure you stock up on your favorite Coca-Cola beverages to get codes, and then enter the codes online to get points and donate them to our school. You can also send in bottle caps or codes from multi-packs to be deposited in the main office. Thanks for your support!
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																																		Basketball Tryouts





*** 7th and 8th grade boys basketball tryouts begin on November 4.***
Wyandot  Hawk Basketball

Tryouts for the 2015-16 boys season will be Monday, Wednesday, November 4, 2015.  
Be prepared by having a physical exam and all necessary forms turned in early.
Tryouts will run from 3:00 until 5:00 pm on Wednesday, November 4, Thursday, November 5, and Friday, November 6.  We only have two weeks to prepare for the first game.  Hopefully you have started training and conditioning on your own.  Tryouts will consist of the following tests: 

1. Written exam “Do You Know Your Basketball”

2. Vertical Jump

3. Medicine Ball Throw

4. Hot Shot Shooting

5. Free Throws

6. Shuttle Run

7. Full Court Lay-ups

8. Bench Press

9. Mile Run

10. Five On Five Play

Athletes will be scored based on their performance in every test.  Scoring will be in reverse order, the best scores 1 point, 2nd scores 2 points, etc.  The top 15 lowest total scores make the Hawk Basketball Team. 

Important Reminder- You cannot tryout for the team unless you have:
1. A physical on file
2. All pay-to-play forms completed / turned in

***Revised 10/10/15***
                                                                                              


[image: ]






Why is it so Important for Children to be Here on Time?
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We want to let you know why we feel so strongly about the importance of having children at school on time. This is to you not only on behalf of the children and teachers in your child’s classrooms, but also on behalf of your child.

The beginning of the day in a school is a very wonderful time. After entering the building and speaking with the children and staff who are at the front door, the children walk to their lockers and then to their classrooms where they are greeted by their teachers and classmates, often sharing news that they are bursting to tell. Next they take a survey of the room to see what items are on the board or set up to use for the class and generally settling in. They begin to get their items for class at their seat and desk to get organized for class as they wait for the morning news broadcast to begin.

This whole process sets the tone for the morning to follow. Familiar routine, independences, and respect for the child’s pace create a contented atmosphere of calmness.

Consider now the child who arrives late, more than likely rushed and agitated. She has missed the peaceful transition that allows her to begin her day with a calm confidence. She must leave her parent at the car and go into an already involved classroom. The usual routine is broken and this, along with the harried feeling of being late, can be upsetting to the child.

The child enters a functioning classroom where other children have begun the process of learning and doing work and work partners. The teacher is absorbed in giving lessons. An atmosphere of peaceful concentration and purposeful activity has been established. The late child enters this environment possibly upset, almost certainly not attuned to the prevailing mode. She has not had the opportunity to ease in gently, orient herself to or prepare herself for the next part of her day.

Children cannot start their day without orienting themselves (how many of us enter the workplace and immediately get to work?). Late children attempt to touch base with their friends who are already working and don’t want to be disturbed; this may annoy and upset the late child. Alternately, the friends break their concentration and leave their work to talk with the tardy child and others join them. The atmosphere of peaceful activity has slowly been eroded. Now the teacher must abandon giving lessons and concentrating on helping children refocus.

If your child arrives late, she is starting her work cycle late and does not get to experience the inner satisfaction which comes from the completion of that natural work cycle-the satisfaction which nurtures motivation, self-direction, and a love of learning.

School is created to provide a place for the children to develop their full potential in every aspect of their personalities. We enlist your support in making sure your child arrives to school on time so that we can consistently provide your child with this type of wonderful day.

When arriving before the 7:50AM bell, students may choose to eat breakfast in the dining room. At 7:50AM, they are to head to their locker to prepare their belongings for the morning classes. Students should be ready in their classes by 7:58AM. Help give your child the very best start to his/her school days.


Adapted from writing by Jan Malkar.  
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From the Clinic….

Even with the changing of seasons, good hygiene practices are always required to stay healthy.  Wash hands often with soap and water or use an alcohol based hand sanitizer.

Following good public health hygiene practices is critical to combating all communicable diseases.

There are times when a student should remain at home for his/her own welfare and the protection of other students.  If your child has been diagnosed with a communicable illness, please contact the school office to report such things such as:  Chicken pox, impetigo, scabies, hepatitis, head lice, ringworm, pinkeye, flu.  This is a requirement from the County Health Department, and will require a Doctor note upon return to school.

PLEASE KEEP YOUR CHILD HOME IF:

1. Cold, Sore throat, cough.  If persistent, accompanied by stomach ache, possible strep throat.  Doctor visit is advised. 
2. Unexplained rash.  District Policy requires a doctor note upon return to school, verifying the student is NON-CONTAGIOUS.
3. Pinkeye-Do not send your child to school if you notice drainage (usually yellow or greenish discharge) causing crusting of the eyelids upon awakening. Doctor visit/note required upon return. This condition is highly contagious.
4. Head Lice-We recommend you check your child’s hair periodically throughout the year for head lice.  Head lice are very contagious.  The nits (eggs of a louse) are gray or silvery, and unlike dandruff, they will not flake off the hair shaft.  They are mobile, but they cannot fly or ‘jump’.

Recommended treatments are RID, or NIX, which are found at the drugstore.  Directions should be followed EXACTLY on the box.  Clothing, bedding, and personal belongings must be washed in hot water if possible, or double bagged and put outside for 48 hours. Child may return to school once the hair is ‘nit free’. This is a district policy.   Avoid sharing combs/brushes/pillows, etc.

5.  Fever.  This is a sign of a possible infection in the body.  Macomb County Health Department guidelines strongly recommend that a student be fever free/nausea free, for 24 hours prior to returning to school. 
6. Skin infection- such as a pimple like, or boil, should be assessed by a licensed Physician.  MRSA infections resemble this.  Left untreated, more serious infections such as pneumonia, bloodstream, or surgical wound infection can occur.  Avoid sharing personal items such as towels, razors.

For more information regarding school policies, please visit our district website at: www.chippewavalleyschools.org .


 Jackie Bahm, Health Aide


ATTENDANCE PROCEDURES
For every absence the student’s parents or guardian must call the Wyandot Attendance Line (586-723-4299) as soon as possible, explaining the reason for the absence. We prefer this information called and reported to the attendance line by 9:00 a.m.   Automated call backs will start at 9:30.  Students arriving late to school should also report to the office for an attendance slip.[image: C:\Documents and Settings\jgrabowski\Local Settings\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\4KWUWWB6\MC900353768[1].wmf]
Please note that homework requests may be called in on the third consecutive day of absence or after.  Please request homework by 9:00 a.m. using the school’s main office number: (586) 723-4200 to submit your request.



EARLY DISMISSAL NOTES AND PASSES
If you find it necessary to pick up your child earlier than regular dismissal time, please notify the school office by written notice.  Please remind your child to bring the note to the main office before the start of the school day he/she is to leave early and pick up an early dismissal pass.

If your child becomes ill during the school day, he/she may call you to pick him/her up.

Parents must come into the office with picture ID to sign out their student.



REMINDER      [image: C:\Documents and Settings\jgrabowski\Local Settings\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\BDGCO52T\MC900440348[1].png]

DRIVERS ARE ENCOURAGED NOT TO USE NEIGHBORING ESTABLISHMENTS TO MAKE ILLEGAL U-TURNS WHEN DROPPING OFF OR PICKING UP STUDENTS.

KEEP IN MIND THAT THE WYANDOT DROP-OFF DRIVE IS A “NO LEFT TURN” ONTO GARFIELD.

DRIVERS ARE REQUESTED TO USE CURBSIDE DROP OFF ONLY.  STUDENTS SHOULD NOT BE DROPPED OFF IN THE PARKING LOTS OR THE DRIVE THROUGH LANE.
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Chippewa Valley Schools
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Notes about Notes from the Pupil Transportation Department
On rare occasions it may be necessary for a student to ride home on a different bus than the one that is assigned to them.  During prior years, it has been our practice to accept notes from both sets of parents involved (both sending and receiving) allowing one student to ride home with another student at the Building Principal’s discretion either for play dates or homework help, or at times, for daycare purposes.  As budgets get tighter and gas prices rise, our ridership continues to increase making it more and more difficult to ‘guarantee’ that only 2 students will share a seat on the bus.  

In an effort to maintain as reasonable a number of students on a bus as possible, the Pupil Transportation Department can no longer support the practice of students casually riding on another student’s bus whether they have a note or not.  We feel it is important that only eligible students ride buses and that they ride only the bus to which they are assigned.

We understand that situations will arise that may make it necessary for students to ride on a different bus and can certainly support exceptions.  For instance, we would ask that in situations where parents may be out of town for a period of time, that they use the Alternate Address Busing form.

In cases where students are working on a project together and must ride home together for that purpose we would ask that parents contact the Pupil Transportation Department prior to the day this needs to occur to determine if there is room on the bus.

It is important that we know who is riding our buses.

We thank you for your understanding and cooperation as we strive to continue to safely and efficiently transport your students to and from school each day.

Brendan Paul Wagner
Director of Pupil Transportation
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Wyandot Middle School
Title I Parent-Student-School Compact
Our school’s vision: All Wyandot Middle School students will reach their full potential.
Our school’s mission: The Wyandot community is committed to providing a challenging, relevant, and diverse curriculum in a safe, stimulating environment, enabling each student to become a life-long learner and a contributing member of society.
This compact pledges our entire school community to work towards the common goal of having 
all students working proficiently!
Parents Pledge:  I will…
· Let the teacher know if my child is having any problems in reading and writing
· Let my child know that going to school every day is important for her/his success in life  
· Regularly use reading and math materials the school sends home to help my child 
· Make it a priority to try and read to my child 20 minutes every day
· Keep handy any information that will help me support my child’s current learning topics
· Use the learning games provided by the Title I grant program weekly and regularly
· Model how reading and math skills impact one’s life every day
· Monitor and limit the amount of time spent watching TV, etc.
· Involve educational games and activities in the daily/weekly routine with my child 
Students Pledge:  I will…
· Let my teacher and family know if I need help
· Be at school on time each day, unless I am sick  
· Read on my own and with my family every day
· Work on my math and reading skills at home 
· Use the materials my teacher sends home  
· Write down assignments, do my homework every day, and turn it in when it’s due  
· Bring home all notes, newsletters, and information I receive from my school  
School Pledge:  We will…
· Create a partnership with every family in the school
· Monitor student progress and update parents through progress reports, phone calls, email, and newsletters
· Make sure all students get help as soon the need is identified
· Provide appropriate learning materials in reading and math for use in the home
· Explain teaching approaches, expectations, and grading systems to students and their families  
· Master our instructional support strategies so that all children can successfully achieve the State of Michigan’s high standards  
· Assign work that is relevant and interesting


WYANDOT MIDDLE SCHOOL CALENDAR 2015-16

November 11, 12	Middle School Parent/Teacher Conferences
			PM and Evening Conferences
			Middle School Students Attend in the AM Only (dismiss @ 11:10)
November 13		Middle School Students Attend in the AM Only (dismiss @ 11:10)
			Middle School Teacher Comp Time in the PM
November 18		Early Release Day – All Students (dismiss @ 1:46)
November 19		CAC Meeting—attend at 9 AM or 6:30 PM
November 25-27	Thanksgiving Break

December 9		Early Release Day – All Students (dismiss @1:46)
			Choir Concert for community at 7 PM
December 16		Band Concert at 7 PM
December 17		Band concert for school 8:00-9:00 PM
			CAC Meeting—attend at 9 AM or 6:30 PM
December 18		Holiday Break Starts at the End of the Day

January 4		Classes Resume
January 18		Teacher Professional Development Day - 
			Martin Luther King Birthday – No School - All Students
January 20		Early Release Day – All Students (dismiss at 1:46)
January 21		CAC Meeting—attend at 9 AM or 6:30 PM
January 27		Secondary Students Attend in the AM Only (dismiss at 11:10) 
			Secondary Records Day (PM); End of Second Quarter

February 3		6th Grade Band Concert at 7 PM
February 10		Count Day
February 12		Mid-Winter Break at the End of the Day
February 22		Classes Resume
February 24		Early Release Day – All Students (dismiss at 1:46)
February 25		CAC Meeting—attend at 9 AM or 6:30 PM

March 2, 3		Middle School	Parent/Teacher Conferences-Evening Only
Middle School Students attend All Day
			Middle School Teacher Comp Time in the PM
March 4		Middle School Students in AM Only (dismiss at 11:10)
March 8		No School – All Students; Teacher Professional Development Day
March 23		Early Release Day – All Students (dismiss @ 1:46) ER Day Canceled!
March 25		No School

April 1			Spring Break Begins at the End of the Day 
April 11			Classes Resume
April 13			End of Third Quarter
April 14			CAC Meeting—attend at 9 AM or 6:30 PM
April 27			Early Release Day – All Students (dismiss at 1:46) ER Day Canceled!

May 11			Early Release Day – All Students (dismiss at 1:46) ER Day Canceled!
May 19			CAC Meeting—attend at 9 AM or 6:30 PM
May 27			Students Attend in the AM only; Teacher Professional Development in PM
			(dismiss at 11:10)
May 30			Memorial Day – No School – All Students

June 2			Band Concert
June 9			Choir Concert for community 7 PM
June 10			Choir Concert 8-9 AM
June 10			Jazz Band ice cream social 7 PM
June 15			Last Day of School for Students 
			Students Attend in the AM Only (dismiss @ 11:10)
			End of 4th Quarter – Secondary
image4.wmf

image5.emf

image6.emf

image7.jpeg




image8.png




image9.wmf

image90.wmf

image10.jpeg




image11.jpeg




image12.jpeg




image13.wmf

image14.wmf

image15.png
DAKOTA HIGH SCHOOL @ee
PRESENTS

EAMILY NIGHT OUT
Life on the Spectrum:

What you didn't know that you didn’t
know about LGBTQ+ teens

Look at the current terminology for gender identity
Explore how gender roles affect youth

Explore gender as a vast spectrum of identities

Suicide and drug prevention for youth who do not identify with
their assigned birth gender

= How fo support people anywhere on the gender spectrum

« Meet the Genderbread Person

Monday, November 9, 2015
6:30 — 8:30pm
Dakota High School Atrium
21051 21 Mile Road (Enter through North Doors)

FREE DINNER served at 6:30pm
RSVP to slange@cvs.k12.mi.us or
586-723-2872 by November 6, 2015
Open to any adult in the community and students in grade 6 - 12
Brought to you by Dakota Coalition Teen Council and

%mwcw Villey

Chippewa Valley Coalition for Youth and Families
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